OBJECTION, Planning application 1 Hillfield Road Ref; 2021/2596/P
From: South Mansions, Marie Adie, Cecilia Adie

Our objections to the new proposed development are very much the same as to the previous Application ref :2020/3553/P. The leaseholders in South Mansions do not want to lose the garden. Any development in the back garden of 1 Hillfield Road will result in a loss of sunlight, views and privacy for the residents.

Any additional building will increase pollution and damage wildlife. The position of the leaseholders of South Mansions was made clear when a meeting took place on 9th March 2020 with the developer and GARA.

This application should be considered within the context of the proposed new development ‘Landsec’, which will replace the 02 Shopping Centre. The plan is to provide a high-rise tower with 2000 flats. This will transform the West Hampstead area into a high-density district. In view of this, it seems pointless to sacrifice gardens. The modest amount of housing provided in a back garden doesn’t justify the loss of green space and amenity to the nearby residents.
The amount of housing provided is out of proportion with the loss of green space, light, and amenity to the local residents. 

As far as providing ‘’affordable’’ housing, this is misleading. To qualify as ‘affordable’, housing has to be 80% of the market rate. This is not affordable, in London, for someone on an average wage.  
Because of the proposed development on the 02 site, and the huge blocks of flats by West Hampstead station, this area has become overcrowded and is gradually becoming densely populated. Any back gardens should be preserved for the sake of the quality of life of local people. There are already a lot of properties packed together in a small space:  Gondar House, 1 Hillfield Road, Gondar Cottage and Gondar Mansions at the bottom of the road. These are small dwellings tightly packed together with a lot of tenants in them. There is a constant over flow of rubbish from these dwellings. To have yet another property in this part of Gondar gardens will turn that part of the street into a total slum. As it is, this part of Gondar gardens cannot cope with the number of cars and amount of rubbish. The rubbish is piling up all over the pavement. For at least two years Camden Council cannot manage to do a weekly bin collection. 
The developer is continually putting new Applications through. It is clear that this is a ploy by the developer to rely on the fatigue and lack of awareness of the local residents who may not know about the new applications or may get worn down from having to constantly object to Planning Applications.
The sinister and brutal shape of the 3-pointed units look more like a nuclear power station than a family home. It is completely out of scale and out of character with the Victorian style of the family houses in Gondar gardens. The huge size of this building will no doubt, again, deprive properties in South Mansions and Hillfield Road of light, privacy and views.
The building of a basement will present structural issues which need to be addressed. To build on a steep hill will present risks.
We will be looking at the building in detail with the help of a professional consultant and will raise further objections.
On a general point the planning department should be aware that during the last year many commercial buildings have closed in the area. With commercial outlets having closed, there will be space available for housing which will save the need to sacrifice gardens and trees which are badly needed for Londoners to survive.
It has been brought to our attention by comments in the local press that there are systemic problems with the planning system. Cabinet ministers are also on the planning committee. There could be concerns, that Planning Officers would therefore be expected to wave through planning applications as a result of political pressure.

